

# Queen's Park Post

27th October 2023

... keeping school and parents in touch

Our value this half-term is

# **Trust**

Trust in the Lord with all your heart. (Proverbs 3:5)

#### Dear Parents,

What a long and busy half term we have had in school; we have achieved so much already and we have only completed one half term of our academic year! From welcoming our new children (and staff) in September to launching our new vision, we have had so much fun along the way but are all now feeling ready for a nice week off to rest before we go again—Christmas will be here before we know it!

#### #Everythingispossible

Thank you to those parent/carers who joined us for our vision launch on Monday afternoon. Across the school, children accessed different challenges with their grown ups and peers to prove that everything really is possible! It was a fun-filled afternoon and there was a real buzz around school. We can't wait for more vision celebrations this upcoming year; we really do believe our new vision 'For with God, everything is possible' sums up our school perfectly.



We are so pleased that we reached our attendance goal for this week and have celebrated in 'PJ style' today. Mrs Leadbetter has even treated the children to an hour of Friday fun this afternoon. We know she has BIG plans for a Christmas attendance assembly so please help us to have another reason to celebrate next half term by making sure your child is in school as much as possible next half term.









## **Parents Evening**

Last night we held our first Parents Evening of the year; thank you to those parent/carers who attended to hear about how your child is progressing in school. If you weren't able to make Parents Evening but would like a phone call with your child's class teacher, please drop them a message on Dojo.

#### Maths Parent Workshop—Multiplication and Division for Years 3—6

This term we have held our first maths workshops for parents and the feedback has been overwhelmingly positive; thank you for your support. The next workshop is for parent/carers of children in Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 and will focus on how we teach multiplication and division in school. This will be held on Thursday 23rd November from 2pm—3pm. Please dojo Miss Bailey if you would like to attend.

#### Parent Survey—Your Views Matter!

This week, Mrs Kellett posted a link to a parent survey on dojo so that we can gather your views on what is really working well out school and how we can make it even better. The link is on dojo for you to access and it will close on Monday 6th November. Thank you in advance for your support.

#### **Come in and Count**

Next term, we are inviting parent/carers into school for our 'Come in and Count' sessions. This is an opportunity to come and work with your child during a maths session. Sessions in Year 1—6 start at 2:45pm and EYFS starts at 2:30pm.

Wednesday 8th November: Year 6 Wednesday 29th November: Year 3

Wednesday 15th November: Year 5 Wednesday 6th December: Year 1 and Year 2

Wednesday 22nd November: Year 4 Monday 4th December: EYFS

**INSET Day** 

A reminder that Monday 6th November is a training day for staff and therefore the school is closed to children. Children return to school on Tuesday 7th November. We look forward to seeing you all then! Have a lovely half term break.

Qu'll est bon, qu'il est doux pour des freres de vivre ensemble et d'etre unis How good and how pleasant for us to live together in unity Psalm 133

# Reading Plus Level Awards— Alex M (Y2) Thomas R, Noel B, Noah G, Lydia G, Aster W, Tyvon-John R, Georgia M (Y4)

Dojo Winners



### Star Badge Winners



QR	Finley C	PR	Bradley T	QR	Liam C	PR	Alex R
Q1	Olivia T	P1	Amirah-Jo A	Q1	Olivia Mai G	P1	Eva Marie BV
Q2	Lucas H	P2	Isla R	Q2	Alfie G	P2	Olivia C
Q3	Alex D	Р3	Elsie May B	Q3	Archie P	Р3	Caleb R
Q4	Tyvon- John R	P4	Mason J	Q4	Thomas R	P4	Lily Rose P
Q5	Leo O'B	P5	Logan BW	Q5	Cali-Rae S	P5	Esmae G
Q6	Leighton C	P6	Maisie M	Q6	Zac M	P6	Arian C

#### **Important Dates for Autumn Term**

School Closes for Half Term Friday 27th October 2023

School Re opens Tuesday 7th November 2023



27th October 1988 The film "ET" released on to home video



# Safeguarding tip of the week

As we break up for half term, we know many of our children will be planning their outfits for the annual 'trick or treat' outing. It is so important to speak with our children about how to keep safe on Halloween and out attached poster will give you good tips to discuss!





	School dance		
PR	96.9%	QR	98.3%
P1	94.8%	Q1	95.4%
P2	94.8%	Q2	96%
P3	92.4%	Q3	90%
P4	98.2%	Q4	93.1%
P5	99%	Q5	92.9%
P6	91%	Q6	99.3%

338 children had perfect attendance this week! Can we beat this next week?

We can do it!



# Attendance Update

We work really hard each and every week to make sure every class beats our school target of 97.5% this will help us to success

Our attendance last week

95.2%

Our attendance this year so far

95.8%



Right to education (Article 28)













There are 175 non school days a year. That's plenty of time to go on visits, holidays, shopping and other appointments.